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Present:  Mary Anne Antonelis, Eliza Langhans, Dan Paquette, Bonnie Isman, Jan Resnick, Betty Johnson, Sue San Soucie, Judy Clini, Eric Poulin, Mary Kronholm
Absent: Chris Lindquist, John Ramsay, Cher Collins, Mary King
President Judy Clini called the meeting to order at 9:35 am. 

Minutes of September 11, 2013 were approved.   
Treasurer’s Report.  Sue reported income of $1,810 from memberships and donations. After paying $7,000 to News Bank and other expenses, we have a balance of $8,430.87.  Eric moved to approve her report, seconded by Jan, followed by unanimous approval. 
Election of Vice President.  Judy asked for volunteers to fill the position of Vice President. Eric nominated John Ramsay to be VP/President-elect which was enthusiastically supported by all present. The nomination was tabled waiting for John to accept.
Whately building.  Jan distributed copies of an “Update on Western Massachusetts Regional Library System Property in Whately” prepared by Greg Pronevitz.  Mary, Sue, Jan, and Chris attended a meeting in Boston yesterday with MLS Director Greg Pronevitz and several legislators. A dozen people attended, including Sen. Rosenberg and Rep. Kulik.  They discussed MLS’ pending sale of the Whately building to a Conway machine shop. Jan reported that MLS hopes to close the sale by the end of December, but, realistically, it may take longer.  MLS still hopes to rent back their current office space while looking for new quarters. Sen. Rosenberg suggested visiting the buyer’s current set up to see if the two groups would be compatible. The prospective buyer is asking $10/sq. ft. for rental at Whately. Space at the former Northampton State Hospital or at Springfield Technical Community College may be available.  Mary confirmed with Greg that MLS is looking for adequate parking to host training sessions. A downtown Springfield location would be a problem for many librarians.  Greg also mentioned that they are considering options to shut down WMRLS, Inc. Several people felt this would be a sensitive issue, and that it would be better to have a corporate entity available for future MLS projects. The Board agreed that WMLA’s role will be to work with MLS to find an ideal location for MLS-West facilities. 
Legislative Breakfasts.  Judy reported for Lynn Coakley that hosts have been found for four breakfasts. STCC will host Sen. Welch, and Storrs Library in Longmeadow will host Sen. Canderas.  Holyoke Public Library will host Sen. Humason, and Jones Library in Amherst will host Sen. Rosenberg. Lynn is working on a host for Senator Brewer, possibly in Palmer.  Mary reported that Milne Library in Williamstown will host Sen. Downing on January 24, 2014 at the Berkshire breakfast.  Mary Anne volunteered to help Lynn this year planning the breakfasts and to take over this job next year. Thank You, Mary Anne!  Mary encouraged librarians to attend the Mass. Municipal Association breakfasts in the fall, another excellent opportunity to advocate for libraries.  The Board agreed to offer financial assistance to Berkshire county librarians who drive to WMLA’s charter bus to library legislative day in Boston. 
Membership update.  No report.  Membership information is coming in. 
WMLA Blog, newsletter and website.  Judy asked for volunteers to work on WMLA’s website at the Annual Meeting, but no one expressed an interest.  Dan said he would be interested, and he will take a look at both the website and the blog.  Jan will continue to post articles on the blog. Joan will work on newsletters. 
MBLC’s Legislative Agenda.  Jan distributed an email from Dianne Carty, Acting Director of the MBLC, summarizing the talking points of this year’s Legislative Agenda.  The top issues are funding for the statewide e-Book program, under Technology & Resource Sharing (9506) and increasing funding to State Aid (9501) to support technology infrastructure and operations. Betty’s library is one of the fifty pilot libraries for the new e-Book platform, and she described the technical difficulties in bringing this service to Colrain. The ‘grand rollout’ will be next Thursday.  Baker & Taylor and BiblioBoard have signed contracts with MLS to provide content. Technology assistance is coming from library networks and the Mass. Broadband Initiative, at least in theory. The pilot program will continue for six months, and then open up to libraries statewide.  Personal stories can be very persuasive with legislators.  Mary Anne will work on finding library users to speak at Legislative Breakfasts about the need for access to e-Books.   Jan will get a list of the members of the Library Caucus. Eric suggested sending a letter welcoming new legislators. 
Dates for meetings. The next Board meeting will be on Thursday, December 19 at 9:30 am at MLS-Whately.  Tentative plans for January - March are to meet on the third Thursday of the month at 9:30 am at MLS-Whately. Judy will make room reservations.
Spring Semi-Annual Meeting. We discussed possible Berkshire locations for the Semi-Annual meeting in April. Suggested topics: Black belt librarians, Library safety, Cyber security, new Dean of Simmons GSLIS.  
Author programs.  Jan will plan another Meet the Author program for June, 2014. 
Other Business.  Mary reported that round 3 of the MBLC’s search for a new Director will begin in January with recruitment packets available at ALA’s Midwinter Conference. Mary is on the search committee this time. The state personnel rules prohibit making an offer to a runner-up candidate, but all previous applicants are welcome to re-apply. February 28 is the new deadline. 

Judy asked about doing another WMLA member survey.  After discussion, we agreed to do one if technical help is available. Eric agreed to work on questions.   
Meeting adjourned at 11:20 am.  
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